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I was reflecting on how different this Christmas has been for me and had 

Wisconsin Public Radio (WPR) on for background noise when I realized that the 

guest speaker was talking about loneliness.  The speaker being interviewed was 

the United Kingdom Minister of Loneliness.  Apparently, the new post was 

created in 2018. It seems that 9 million of the approximately 67 million 

population of the UK, many of them elderly, had identified as feeling lonely much 

of the time.  Research shows that many health issues are connected to a feeling 

of isolation and that it is a sad reality of modern life.  It is just one of the reasons 

that it is so important to have a gathering place for older adults.  It is true that 

older adults are not the only ones that may feel isolated or alone, but it is this 

population that is probably retired and does not have routine interactions face-

to-face with others.  Good for the UK for realizing that we can all use help to cope, 

especially during this pandemic. 

It also made me realize that Lake Mills has a good start on creating a Community 

Building for all ages.  Many new residents in our community have moved here 

from places that have an active community center and are happy to find that the 

Rock Lake Activity Center (RLAC) offers activities for all ages.  We have a ways to 

go but have gotten started creating more awareness for a great resource.   

Foot Care with Deb is scheduled for Tuesday, January 12, from 12:30-2:30. 

Appointments are required by calling 920-918-3176.  Please bring your own 

towel, $15. 

Club 55 still has lots of puzzles to choose from and has many people taking some 

home to work on and then returning them and getting new ones.  It is a great way 

to spend time indoors when the weather is not conducive to being outside for 

long periods of time.  We also have some books that were donated that you may 

take to help pass the time.  Come on in and get some. 

Our hours for the beginning of 2021 will remain the same…Mondays, Tuesdays, 

and Thursdays we are open from 10am-noon.  Wednesday’s hours are 10-3.  We 

have exercise with Diane in the gym at 10am on Tuesday and Thursday.  Start the 

new year building your core strength and improving your balance with this free 



half hour.  Wednesday mornings are a great time to bring your craft or stitchery 

project in and share ideas with others.  Anytime that Club 55 is open you are free 

to use the fitness room or do your walking indoors.   

Our contest for this week is “What is your Favorite Winter Sport?”  Maybe it is 

something that you like to participate in or watch.  Send your entry for the 

drawing of $5 Chamber Bucks to jane.riedl@lakemills.k12.wi.us by Monday 

January 11.    

Join us on Wednesday, January 13 for Bingo from 1-2:30 at RLAC.  This free 

activity is held in the gym so we can physically distance.  Masks are required. 

You have probably heard that Bia Food Company is collaborating with The 

Pyramid Event Venue at 117 South Main Street.  Eli and Jillian bought the Blue 

Moon Pizza building in February of 2020.  They have remodeled an amazing space 

for entertainment. 

  Beth and Jason have assured us that our meal deliveries will not be interrupted 

during their two weeks of settling in and moving equipment.  We will continue to 

get their delicious meals delivered at Club 55 for now.  

Wishing you all a 2021 that is a ‘New and Improved version of 2020.’ 
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